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Toronto, ON 

 

October 25, 2023 

 

TO: City of Toronto 

RE:  Weston Park Baptist Church, 1871, 1879 and 1885 Weston Rd 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

I am writing on behalf of the Weston Village Residents’ Association to express support for the 
building application permit for the Weston Park Baptist Church - Castlepoint Development at 
1865, 1871 & 1885 Weston Rd. We believe that this project will be a valuable addition to our 
community and will contribute to the growth and development of our city. 

 

We support the use of the Community Benefits from this development be directed to the 
construction of the gymnasium being built within the project. The gymnasium will be an asset 
to the community and provide much needed community recreation facilities, especially for the 
youth. 
 
In September of this year, we conducted a survey of residents to understand community 
needs and assess benefit ideas. 227 residents responded. A community gymnasium 
incorporated into this residential tower development received overwhelming support with 83% 
of respondents scoring it highly appealing or appealing.  
 

We urge you to approve this in-kind contribution of this community benefit and support the 
continued growth and development of our neighbourhood. Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tom Costantino 

Chairperson, WVRA 
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